
 

 

     

                   

 

 

 

 

 

To the Editor in chief of 

World Journal of Stem Cells                               

 

 

          

                                                                                                        Monday, 19 May 2014 

 

 

 

RE: The ability of bone graft substitutes to support the osteoprogenitor cells: an in-vitro 

study. 

 

 

 
Dear Editor,  

 

 

This letter is to confirm that I have been qualified from the University of Leeds to undertake 

biostatistical analysis. I have assessed the raw data and I have undertaken the statistical analysis. In 

my view all are valid and correct.    

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Dr Ippokratis Pountos 

  

 

 

Dr Ippokratis Pountos, MB, BSc, MSc, MD 

Senior Research Fellow and Clinical 

Lecturer in Trauma & Orthopaedic Surgery 

School of Medicine, University of Leeds 

Clarendon Wing, Floor A 

LGI, Great George Street, LS1 3EX, UK 


